WINDEMERE LAKE & LANDOWNERS ASSOCIATION
JULY 9, 2005 GENERAL MEETING

The Windemere Lake & Landowners second general meeting of 2005 met on July 9 at
Camp Miller. Chuck Erickson, president, called the meeting to order at 9:05. The minutes of'the
last general meeting of June 11, 2005 were read . A motion was made and seconded to accept
them. Motion passed.

Treasurer’s report: Janette reported we have $3793.57 in the check book. A motion was
made and seconded we accept this report. Motion passed.

Membership report: Janette reported we now have 205 members. 35 of them are new
members.

Unfinished Business: After Chip Welling spoke at our June meeting, he visited the public
access at Sand Lake. He sent an e-mail telling Chuck of this. Also Dan Swanson visited the access
on June 24. No fragments were seen by the dock but 150 * from the access, 4 plants were found.
They did not recommend treating the area at this time. They will recheck in late July. It was
reported that there is a lot of Eurasian watermilfoil near the golf course.

Sewer update: Chuck went to the June 28 Sturgeon Lake council meeting and inquired if
the city got it’s grant money for the sewer part of their water/sewer project. The answer was “not
yet” even though the rumor is that they have received it. The answer to the question “will they
lay a larger sewer line the free way in order to accomodate Island and Sturgeons lakes if
needed?” was affirmative nods but no spoken answer.

Signage: There are already 3 signs at the Sand Lake public access alerting boaters of the
presence of Eurasian watermilfoil. Open Issue.

New Business: Some folks on Sturgeon Lake want the lake lowered so they can have

better frontage. The DNR Waters Planning Comm. will address the issue at the next Windemere

Town Board Julyl2 at 6:30.

Program: Deb Sewell from the DNR Fisheries out of Hinckley was our speaker. Following
her talk, she answered many questions by members. She welcomed calls at the office in Hinckley.
The phone number there is 320-384-7721. Roger Hugill , DealfParon and Deb are there to answer
your questions.

Our third and last general meeting for 2005 will be held August 13. Our speaker will be
Paula West from the MN Waters Asso.Also at this meeting elections will be held.

OUR NEXT BOARD MEETING WILL BE HELD JULY 16 AT CAMP MILLER AT
9:00.

A motion was made, seconded and passed to adjourn. Time of adjournment was 10:20.

Minutes prepared by Pauline



